## Minutes Berrysburg Borough Council August 12, 2013

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 with the Pledge of Allegiance with the following members present – Marlin Troutman, Crystal Scheib, Deb Libby, Jody Boyer, Timothy Weaver, Mayor - Michael Ward, President – Robin Snyder, Vice President - Scott Harner, and Secretary/Treasurer - Diane Kennedy.

Also present were Lahn Kopp, Rose Snyder, and Esther Bordner.

Minutes for the July meeting were approved with a motion by Scott Harner, second by Marlin Troutman, all in favor.

Treasurer Report for July was approved with a motion by Timothy Weaver, second by Crystal Scheib, all in favor.

Correspondence received was read. Elizabethville library is applying for a grant and has requested a letter of support from the borough. Timothy Weaver made a motion to send a letter of support to the library, second by Deb Libby, all in favor. A dividend check was received from the insurance company (1/3 of the amount will be sent to the municipal authority for their portion).

Public Comments – none.

## **Old Business:**

Jonathan Campbell's storm water management plan – no new developments.

Timothy Weaver made a motion to accept Miller Paving as the low bid for the road project (Loc. 1 and Loc. 3 only), second by Jody Boyer, all in favor. Location 2 will not be done.

The pothole patching was discussed for 2 or 3 separate locations. The secretary will check with the Penn Dot representative as the best way to handle the patching.

The mayor approved the amendment to Ordinance #27 to allow mowing on Sundays after 12 noon.

The mayor informed council that the Header property grass was mowed.

## **New Business:**

Scott Harner made a motion to table Jonathan Campbell's Subdivision Plan until the storm water management plan is received (the extension expires on October 6, 2013), second by Timothy Weaver, all in favor.

No COG report (does not meet until September).

Deb Libby questioned since the amendment to Ordinance #27 was approved, could the noise be reduced in the borough by installing brake retarders prohibited signs. Deb made a motion to install 4 brake retarders prohibited within borough limits signs, second by Jody Boyer, all in favor.

Robin Snyder received a letter from Penn State Extension regarding free trees and after discussing, the borough is not interested.

The municipal authority's grant application was discussed. Timothy Weaver also talked to a representative from PPL regarding the lighting in the community center. Deb Libby will obtain the most recent community center PPL bill regarding this matter.

A motion to pay borough bills was made by Timothy Weaver, second by Marlin Troutman, all in favor.

A motion to adjourn was made by Jody Boyer, second by Scott Harner, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Kennedy Borough Secretary